
University of Missouri Libraries Staff Association 
Executive Board Meeting 
June 3, 2003 
11:30-12:45 
Fourth Floor Conference Room 
 
Present: Jack Batterson (recorder), Rachel Brekhus, Steve Clayton, 
Cindy Cotner, Karen Eubanks, Karla Geerlings, Tammy Green, Mary Hainen, Ruthe 
Morse, Bob Lynn, Varyanna Ruthengael, Wayne Sanders, Mary Wood 
 
Old business: 
Coffee shop naming contest. Amy Koksal came up with the winning name for our new 
coffee shop: Bookmark Café. She will have a photo op with Jim Cogswell, our 
library director. 
 
Earth Day party. Jack Stone was the winner of our poetry contest at the Earth 
Day/St. Pat Day  party. The Irish poem with the answers will be printed in the 
next issue of the Muse.  
 
Tax ID. Our taxpayer ID will be updated each time MULSA gets a new President. 
 
New Business: 
MULSA picnic. MULSA will provide KFC chicken, cole slaw, drinks and place 
settings for the Friday, June 6, 2003 picnic. People are asked to bring a dish 
to share. This picnic will feature the 70s theme and have a display of record 
albums from the 1970s. There will be fun things to do, such as the raffle with 
prizes. 
 
Annual garage sale. Rachel would be willing to host the event at her place in 
September. MULSA Board should start collecting things now and put an 
announcement in the Library Newsnotes about this upcoming sale. Bob Lynn 
volunteered his truck for transporting large items. 
 
Muse: 
The next issue of the Muse will be about fishing. Tammy, former Muse chair, will 
give Rachel, the new Muse chair, a partially completed Muse. 
 
MULSA meetings: 
Jack will set up with Library Administration office, the MULSA meetings for this 
year, with each meeting on the first Tuesday of each month at 2 pm. The July 
meeting will be an exception with July 4th being a holiday. 
 
MULSA meeting dates: 
July 8, Aug. 5, Sept. 2, Oct. 7, Nov. 4, Dec. 2, Jan. 6, 2004, Feb. 3, 2004, 
March 2, 2004, and April 6 2004. 
 
 
 
 
 
 


